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As the crisis in Yemen deepens, aid agencies appeal for $2.5 billion for the 
humanitarian response in 2025

15 January 2025  The United Nations and partners launched today the 2025 Yemen 
Humanitarian Needs and Response Plan, seeking $2.47 billion to provide urgent humanitarian 
and protection assistance to millions of people in need.   
 
A decade of crisis has profoundly impacted Yemeni communities, who continue to bear the brunt 

 19.5 million people  needs 

groups, including women and girls, at highest risk. 
 
Over the last year, the humanitarian situation has remained the same or even worsened across 
large parts of the country. Economic decline, climate shocks and regional escalation are driving 
humanitarian needs and fueling protection risks. Almost half of th
acute food insecurity, more than 13 million people do not have sufficient access to clean water 
and 40 per cent of health facilities are partially or not functioning.  

Under the 2025 appeal, humanitarians aim to deliver life-saving assistance to 10.5 million of the 

ensure that we deliver cost-effective and quality assistance to crisis-affected people wherever 
, said. 

Despite significant challenges, 197 aid organizations reached more than 8 million people with life-
saving assistance last year  two-thirds of which were local Yemeni organizations. This was made 
possible by the sustained support of donors, who contributed more than $1.4 billion to the 2024 
Humanitarian Response Plan.   
 

the Humanitarian Coordinator. But cannot do this alone. Much more is needed to reduce needs, 
achieve peace, revive the economy and build the resilience of communities through sustainable 
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The full document can be found here.  

For more information, please contact: Ibrahim Haddad, Head of Information, Analysis and 
Communications, UN Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs (haddad17@un.org)   

 
 


